
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Configuring the SchoolSoft Conference Manager 

for Telephone-based Conferences 
 

 

The Conference Manager can be used for scheduling telephone-based conferences.   

There are three steps that are required to configure the Conference Manager to be used to book 

telephone-based conferences. These are: 

1. A System Admin user needs to click the SCHOOL PROFILE tab and ensure the select the option 

“Enable Virtual Conferences”  is checked. This option is near the bottom of the School Profile.  

 

  



 

 

 

 

 
 

2. Create the Conference Round as you usually would (Use this quick start guide for details). When 

creating the Conference Sessions that make up the Conference Round, make certain that there is 

a check beside the “Allow Teachers to use Virtual Conferencing” option. It does not matter 

which of the two radio buttons immediately below is selected. 

 

 
 

3. In the “Session Notice for Parents” field, you may want to mention that conferences will occur by 

telephone, and the teacher will initiate the call. An example of the message may be something 

like:  

Your parent-teacher conference will occur by telephone. At your designated time the teacher 
will call you at the number you indicate when completing the booking form. Please ensure you 
are able to take a call at that number on the date and time of your conference. 

 
 

Once this is done, click the SUBMIT button at the bottom of the form. Repeat this for other 

sessions if applicable. 
Special note: If desired, you can also add a similar parent note to alert and remind parents that the Conference Round 
will be conducted using the telephone. To do this do this CONFERENCES tab, then the larger EDIT button to the 
right top in the box of detail for the current round of conferences. Then enter the desired text (which may just be a 
duplicate of the note to parents used in the Conference Session notice.  

https://www.schoolsoft.com/wp-content/uploads/Quick_Start_Guide-NEXT_Round.pdf


 

 

 

 

 
 

4. Make sure that teachers are aware that the phone number they should call parents at for each 

conference is displayed in their schedule within the Conference Manager. Teachers doing phone 

conferences can ignore the START NOW button, as that is used to start a video-based virtual 

conference. 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Additional considerations 

Because many schools only have a limited number of phone lines that can be used simultaneously, some 

teachers may be doing telephone conferences using their home or cell phone and will not want parents 

to know their phone number. In most cases it is possible for call display to be blocked on a call-by-call 

basis to parents on a cell phone by preceding the phone number with #31# (on a landline *67 usually 

works). To hide your number when calling 403-555-1212 on your cell phone, the teacher would dial 

#31#40355512 


